MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – March 11, 2013 
IN ATTENDANCE: Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, ( A quorum is present.) and Clerk Vicki Anderson
CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 3/7/13 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the citizens, the agenda was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail” on 3/7/13. 
MINUTES: Motion by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the TB minutes of 2/18/13 as distributed. Motion to approve carried 3-0.  
Bartender licenses: motion  by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the Bartender’s License for Guy C. Evans and Tania Earley at Riley Tavern. Discussion: The application, proof of training, no criminal history report and fees have been received. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 

Variance – shared driveway permit/groom – isaacson/fargo rd./sec. 19: Motion by Eloranta/Schwenn to approve the variance for a future driveway permit for the shared portion to serve Lot 2 CSM 5839, subject to the condition that it meet all but the slope requirement of a shared driveway, with the understanding that a future driveway permit for the newly constructed portion of the driveway shall meet all requirements of a single-use driveway with special consideration of nice oak trees along the existing driveway. A variance is only approved for the shared portion of this proposed driveway. 

Discussion: Proposal: C. Isaacson is interested in purchasing the 9.1 acre lot from A.. Grooms. Prior to closing on the lot, he requested approval of a variance for a future shared driveway permit for the portion of the driveway to be shared with the 11.75 acre lot owned by A. Hale, Lot 1 CSM 5839,  and a future single-use driveway permit to a proposed house site. Isaacson submitted a Grading and Erosion Control Plan, dated March 8, 2013, prepared by Quam Engineering, LLC, showing the slope of the existing driveway which would be shared, ranging from 14.5% - 10.3 % The slope of the proposed new driveway would maintain a maximum slope of 10%.

History: The driveway permit to serve the Hale home was approved on June 27, 1990, prior to the July 6, 2004, adoption of the current town private driveway ordinance.  According to TB Supervisor Schwenn, who was on the TB in 1990 when the Hale driveway permit was approved, the town had not adopted the Land Use Plan and some other ordinances on which to base decisions. In 1990, the TB tried to put the lots on the worst land, unsuitable for agriculture, and did not have as much to go on as far as safety and access.
Reasons stated to grant the variance for the shared driveway permit included, but may not be limited, to the following: *The lot was created and the driveway permit was granted under old standards. Now, it would be unfair to deny access to this previously approved lot, via a previously approved driveway, since there is no reasonable way to bring the existing driveway into compliance with the current driveway ordinance. *The conditions of this driveway permit are unique - date of the original approval was 1990; and the physical surroundings and topographical conditions are unique – access from State Road 92 and other locations on Fargo Rd. won’t work. *No other economical engineered alternative is available; it is more than an inconvenience. To create a driveway that meets the 10% slope requirement, the existing driveway slope would have to be chased up to the top of the hill which could result in hardship to the existing Hale residence at the top of the hill, negative environmental impacts of tree/vegetation removal and erosion problems and potential legal questions. The standard of public safety is relative.
Future upgrade of Fargo Rd. Since this driveway would constitute an additional driveway on a ‘farm-to-market road,’ in conformance with town policy, it shall be stated that this property and other properties on Fargo Rd. are likely to be subject to a special assessment when the TB determines that Fargo Rd. or sections of Fargo Rd. shall be upgraded. 

Mt. Horeb Area Joint Fire Department Chief Craig Brinkman is willing to conduct a site visit to discuss the driveway slope and access of public safety equipment. He can be reached at 608.437.5571 to arrange an appointment.  The motion to approve the Variance for Driveway Permit Part 1 carried, 2-1. (NOTE: The party wishing to construct a driveway from Fargo Rd. to a residential building site on Lot 2 CSM 5839 shall submit the application and engineered plan to the Town Board for final approval.)
 VILLAGE OF MOUNT HOREB AMENDMENT/URBAN SERVICE AREA: In an email dated 2/27/13, the Capital Area Regional Planning Commission (CARPC) requested comments from the town and/or invited the  town to attend the public hearing on 4/11/13, regarding the proposed amendment to the Mount Horeb Urban Service Area. It was agreed that TB Chair Eloranta may express his views about the proposed amendment to the Mount Horeb Urban Service Area (MHUSA) as the opinion of the TB. The amendment to the MHUSA would add one area of 97.8 acres located in the Village of Mt. Horeb south of US 18/151 and deletion of three areas, two in the Town of Blue Mounds and one in the Town of Springdale, totaling 125.7 acres. In general, the following was agreed:
*Deletion of Springdale land from the MHUSA is supported. *Expansion of the Village for an industrial development south of US 18/151 is detrimental to the rural character of towns south of the highway. *Expansion of the Village south of the highway leads to a divided Village with negative impacts on traffic flow in a north – south direction for motorized vehicles, bicycles, walkers, etc. With US 18/151 a limited access highway, choke points for traffic could easily develop. 
DANE COUNTY CODE OF ORDINANCES AMENDMENT #42 SITING OF WIND ENERGY SYSTEMS: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the DCCO #42. Discussion: Dane County Planning and Development has drafted an ordinance to adopt the PSC standards by reference. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
Bills: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to pay the bills. Motion carried 3-0. 

Adjourn: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.  Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Clerk

